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    Bob Matson, Secretary 612-889-4463; John Standing, 715-822-5498



    Doug Rouzer, 715-822-3288
BOATING ISSUE RESULTS: We received 89 total responses to the boating issue survey conducted last September. Of this total 45 voted YES to the subject of implementing a quiet time on the lake, 40 voted NO and 4 responded but offered no vote. Not everyone responded to the special boating restrictions suggested for North Pipe. In fact, most people commented that the residents of North Pipe should alone decide on any restrictions.
These results were discussed at the January 21 board meeting. It was noted on the survey that if fewer that 100 responses were received, the commission would not consider making new rules (197 total properties on the lake—89 represents 45%; thus 55% did not respond). Thus it was concluded that the majority of residents on the lakes do not consider more rules necessary. HOWEVER review of all individual responses indicated that there were a small number that favored creating tough rules, a small number that favored doing nothing and the greater number were in favor of providing information to lake residents explaining all statute and ordinances that currently exist that apply to our lakes. This information could be transmitted to all residents through the web site, newsletters and on the new sign which is to be put up this year. It was also stated that it is possible that North Pipe might have safety issues that would not apply to Pipe due to its size.
A motion was passed by the Board to create a 5-member resident committee to review existing rules, identify safety issues that can be referenced on the sign and recommend issue statements that may apply specifically to North Pipe. The commissioners would review these recommendations in their determination of statements to make on the proposed sign. Bob Matson will act as liaison between the board and the committee.
WEBSITE—We have a new web site thanks to the efforts of Andi Billig. Check it out at www.pipelakes.org. This site contains present and past newsletters and meeting minutes, organization structure, our lake management plan, current and past budget information and meeting schedules. For your convenience, you can print any of this out for review at a later time. Your comments on this website, both positive and negative, are welcomed.
INTERESTING & EDUCATIONAL INFORMATION—The following presentation was passed on to me by Larry Bresina and is an excellent insight of how to think about and act on today’s lake issues. This presentation was made by Meg Marshall at a Lakes Protection Workshop in Rice Lake last year. Meg is a Wisconsin Association of Lakes board member.

Lakes are complicated. Think of your lake ecosystem as a huge puzzle. The individual pieces represent aquatic plants, phytoplankton or tiny suspended algae, zooplankton or very small animals, homes and garages along the shore, soil, water temperature, dissolved oxygen, phosphorus, nitrogen, turbidity, chlorophyll, sediment, wildlife habitat, buffers, fish, mink, otter, turtles, and other wildlife, invasive species, boats, docks, swimmers, fishers and the list goes on.

Each piece is important to the others. Clarity of the water, or turbidity, is determined by the things suspended in it: algae, runoff particles, etc. Plant growth depends on how far light can penetrate and on the amount of nutrients in the water, especially phosphorus, which is the limiting factor for plant and algal growth. The nature of the plant community and the availability of habitat and food for fish, along with the degree of sedimentation in spawning areas, determine in large part the health of the fishery. Vegetation at the land/water interface hosts 90% of the life in a lake. Clearly, these puzzle pieces are inextricably linked. Too often we humans think of ourselves as outside that puzzle, manipulating the pieces to fit our wants and needs. What we need to realize is that we are just another piece of the puzzle, and a large one at that. When all of the pieces fit together properly, the ecosystem is in balance. But when one piece is omitted, or when a piece becomes too large to fit, the lake is subject to imbalance, usually resulting in degradation of the resource. Today, the human piece has become too large. We love our lakes, yet our actions are slowly, but surely, contributing to the decline of a resource that is vital, both to us and to Wisconsin.

Lakes have a huge impact on Wisconsin’s economy and its image. Most people think of our state as a northwoods getaway. In 2001, the tourism industry brought $11.4 billion into Wisconsin and created over 380,000 full-time jobs for our citizens. Without state and local revenues yielded from tourism expenditures, each household would have to pay an additional $932 in taxes to maintain existing services.

The late Senator Gaylord Nelson said: “All economic activity is dependent upon the environment and its underlying resource base of forests, water, air, soil and minerals. When the environment is finally forced to file for bankruptcy because its resource base has been polluted, degraded, dissipated, and irretrievably compromised, the economy goes into bankruptcy with it”.
 
Survey after survey shows that people choose to come here, not to admire the algae or the huge houses on the lakes, but to fish, boat and enjoy the peace, quiet and northwoods feel of our beautiful lakes. A survey in Maine found that the reasons for choosing a particular lake included water clarity (98%), quality of swimming (87%) and scenic beauty (82%). Another study shows that for every 1 foot increase in clarity of the water, property values rise 7%.

Shoreland development rules protect the value of lakefront homes and lakes’ water quality and fisheries. Economic studies suggest that lakefront homeowners are willing to exchange rights and pay more to live on a healthier lake. Shoreland zoning assures property owners that lakes will be protected from future over-development, and that new developments are compatible with the character of the lake community. Wise waterfront property owners are willing to accept zoning rules to do their part to help protect the waters and for the assurance that their neighbors will be similarly protective. Imagine that your neighbor at the lake could do whatever he wanted with his property. Many lakes would begin to look like city streets, mowed and manicured and devoid of natural beauty and wildlife habitat. Lakes would be ruined for all of us if we all just did whatever we wanted for private gain. As members of a lake community, we all exchange some individual rights for greater collective rights.

We cannot always depend on our government leaders to chart a sensible course for our lakes. More and more it falls to us to take on that responsibility. So what can we do to protect the resource?

Work to raise the standard of citizenship in your community to include wise planning for growth of the county. Insist that new developments along lakeshores yield very little or no runoff to the lakes; good planning makes this possible, and your regional DNR lake specialist can help. Help your community to become more self-aware, and draw them closer to nature. Help people come to see themselves differently, as part of the lake puzzle, not separate from it.

Take a look at your own stewardship. If your lot is mowed all the way to the lake, you may be delivering 7 times more phosphorus to the lake when it rains than your neighbor with a protective buffer. Grass clippings washing into the lake add even more phosphorus. If your lake has suddenly become weedier and covered with algae, there is a good chance that the lake can simply no longer dilute the phosphorus it receives.

Mowed lawns also attract geese. Geese can defecate as many as 92 times per day, creating about 1/3 cup per day of droppings, or about 2 pounds per week. Each dropping contains 76 % carbon, 4.4 % nitrogen, and 1.3 % phosphorus. One Canada goose can contribute about a half pound of phosphorus to the lake each year. Research suggests that one pound of phosphorus results in the growth of 500 pounds of algae. If you have 20 resident geese on your lake, there is the potential that the resulting phosphorus may support 5000 pounds of algae. If you have a goose problem on your lake, take steps to solve it.

If you must have a lawn, leave a 35 foot buffer of natural vegetation, including tall grasses and shrubs, at the lake’s edge. Geese will not wander onto a lawn they cannot see. And by all means, don’t feed the geese. You’ll be asking for trouble. If you must fertilize, pump phosphorus-laden water from your lake. You’ll get plenty of phosphorus and nitrogen for your lawn.

Correct any erosion problems you have on your property. Perhaps a rain garden can be built to help capture and slow water during rain events. Control the amount of impervious surface you have on your property.

Take a part in helping preserve the lakes you love. Remember that, under the Public Trust Doctrine, the waters of Wisconsin belong to everyone, not just to those of us who live on their shores. Private property rights do not include the right to foul the water for everyone else. Let’s bring responsibility back into the equation. Let’s love our lakes, but not love them to death. Let’s not stop thinking about tomorrow. Let’s leave something good for the future, not just for our kids and grandkids, but for all to whom these waters belong. Let’s work for a puzzle where all the pieces fit, just right.
NUMBER OF COMMISSIONERS—Currently there are five commissioners that represent your District: three are elected by you the people, one is appointed by the County Board and one is appointed by the Township. It is allowed by state statue to increase the total number of commissioners from five to seven with five elected and two appointed. At our last board meeting, it was voted to increase the number of commissioners to seven. Responsibilities of each elected commissioner will be as follows: Chairman, Secretary, Treasurer, Water Quality Activities and Social Activities. Approval for this increase will be sought from those attending the spring District meeting with election of commissioners taking place at the September Annual Meeting. If approved, we will be electing 3 commissioners at the annual meeting: two new ones with staggered terms and one commissioner whose term expires. 

This is your chance to become involved with the governance of your lake district and to make significant contributions towards the future of our lakes. Please consider becoming involved by running for one of these three positions, and then contact one of the commissioners to advise them of your interest.
